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 TrueGrit(R)

Gopher-Rid*

Pelleted gopher and rodent bait

Net wt.  454 g

Kills Pocket Gophers,  
Ground Squirrels, Rats  

and Mice

GUARANTEE:  Zinc Phosphide ...  2%

CAUTION:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

READ LABEL BEFORE USE

REGISTRATION NO. 19114  
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

COMMERCIAL

Sanofi Santé Animale, Canada, Inc.  
Victoriaville, Qc, 

G6P 1B1 
Canada

(R) Reg'd TM of CEVA Laboratories, Inc. * GOPHA-RID is a 
trademark of Bell Laboratories, Inc.

DIRECTIONS:  The use of TrueGrit GOPHER-RID is intended for 
outdoor applications.  Any use of this product indoors must be in 
protected bait station or tamperproof box.

TO CONTROL Norway rat (Rattus norvegicus) and Roof Rat (Rattus 
rattus) around farm buildings, feed barns, storage sheds, poultry 
houses and industrial buildings, place bait in level teaspoonful 



amounts in rat burrows, harbourages, along walls (protected 
placements) where rat signs are apparent.  Do not leave bait 
accessible to children, pets domestic animals and birds.

TO CONTROL Mice (Mus musculus), place 5g of bait every 2.5 - 
3.7 m in protected bait stations or tamperproof boxes.  Insure 
the availability of enough bait until feeding is no longer 
apparent.  Recover bodies of rats and mice where accessible and 
recover all unused bait.  Bury unused bait and bodies to prevent 
exposure to dogs, other scavengers and wildlife.

OUTDOOR AREAS

TO CONTROL pocket gophers (Thomomys talpoides) and ground 
squirrels i.e.: Richardson's, Columbian, Thirteen-lined and 
Franklin's (Spermophilus sp), place 5g into each burrow.  After 
10 days, close all burrows to determine the degree of success.  
If any burrows are re-opened, re-bait.  Pre-baiting with clean 
feed will enhance the acceptance of treated bait.

ORCHARD APPLICATIONS

TO CONTROL deer mice (Peromyscus sp) and meadow voles (Microtus 
sp), apply after apple harvest, before snow fall, preferably 
before leaf fall or lodging of the grass.  Apply broadcast as an 
overall treatment 1.10 - 4.50 Kg\ha, apply by means of cyclone 
seeder, fertilizer drill or seed drill.  Distribution by hand, 
place 14g around each tree, allow bait to fall through grass or 
litter to ground surface but do not allow to bare ground.  Do not 
apply if rain is expected.  Check area 2 weeks after application 
and treat again if live mice are found (apple quarters feeding 
index).  Never place bait in heaps or piles.  Where there is a 
hazard to wildlife or pets, place bait in bait stations, use at 
the rate of 15g of bait per bait station.

PRECAUTION KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. May be fatal or harmful 
if swallowed.  Avoid skin contact, wear rubber gloves if 
spreading by hand.  Avoid inhalation of dust.  Do not contaminate 
feed or food stuff.  Avoid all acid contacts. In case of skin or 
eye contact, flush with plenty of water.

Store this product in dry dark areas out of reach of children, 
pets or domestic animals.  Do not reuse empty container.

FIRST AID:  If swallowed, use finger at the back of the throat to 
induce vomiting.  Repeat until vomit fluid is clean.  Avoid use 



of all oils, call a physician immediately, have patient lie down 
and keep warm.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in 
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence 
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product 
under unsafe conditions.

DISPOSAL:  Follow provincial instructions for any required 
additional cleaning of the container prior to its disposal. Make 
the empty container unsuitable for further use. Dispose of the 
container in accordance with provincial requirements. For 
information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the 
cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of Environmental 
Protection, Environment Canada.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management 
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label 
information.  This service and this information do not replace 
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any 
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this 
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not 
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from 
reliance upon this service.
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